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MESSAGE FROM THE HEADTEACHER  

 
The Year 11 GCSEs continue the week after half term and Year 10 have their first mock exam. 
 
I hope the children going to Newquay next week have a great time and the weather is kind to them. 
 

Have a lovely half term and enjoy the long Jubilee Bank Holiday weekend. 
 
Take Care 
 

Mr Alexander 
 

 

UPCOMING DATES 

 
Monday 6th June 
 
Wednesday 8th June 
 
 
Thursday 9th June 

 
Year 9 Science Exams 
 
Year 11 Art Exhibition  
Year 8 Surrey County Cup Cricket 
 
Year 7 District Athletics 
Year 7 Parents’ and Carers’ Evening (Virtual) 
 

 

SPOTLIGHT 
 

 
YEAR 7 
 

Callum Adams for improved motivation in class and around the school. Sid Anderson for 
sustained commitment and effort together with good progress in Maths. 
 
YEAR 8 
 
Sami Mariout for his improved handwriting. Isabelle Martin for her resilience. Sophia Weston 
for being a good friend. Joseph Emberson for his effort in all his lessons. Daisy Arnell for her 
responses in Life Skills. Delilah Skyrme who entered three classes in the Redhill and 
Reigate festival and won two. She won her vocal Musical Theatre class with Honours and her Solo Drama 
with Outstanding, and was invited to perform her solo drama at the festival concert at the Harlequin. Well done, Delilah! 
Daisy Plowman for showing excellent understanding when learning about Standard Form in Maths. 
 

YEAR 9 
 
Joe Skinner for consistently working well in his lessons. Sophie O'Connell for being a delight to chat to during form time. 
Alicia Robinson for her great motivation and effort this week in PE, Geography and Maths. Scarlett Anderson for excellent 

effort in History and Science. Jake Reed, for working hard and for improvements with homework. Fabifa Akhtar for 

consistently and quietly meeting expectations! Chelsey Leonard for always following the school values. Ethan Ward. He 
has amassed over 270 achievement points this year so far. Well done Ethan! 
 

YEAR 10 

 
Isabel Bignel for continued motivation and hard work this term. Saraya Nyame for her efforts in Sociology. She is working 
incredibly hard in every lesson and has really improved her exam technique this year by continually asking for advice and 
then practicing her answers. 

 

file://///RSCH-2016-DC2/public/StaffOnly/PED/Newsletters/www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk
mailto:info@reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk


WATERSPORTS 

 
The Year 7 and Year 8 Watersports Programme stars on Monday 
6th June after school. Those children who signed up to the 
programme and received confirmation that they have a place 
should meet in the hall at 3.10pm. Remember to bring all your 
equipment!   
 

   

 

TIMESTABLES ROCKSTARS 

 
Congratulations to Levi Andrews-Fuller and Leon Holden for 
becoming Rock Legends with an average of under 2 
seconds per question! To Joel Fairclough and Jacoby Elliott 
for becoming Rock Stars, 3 seconds per question. The race 
is on to see who will be our first Rock Hero!  
 
Also to everyone who has improved their Rock Status this half term:- Mia Adolphe, Katy-Lou Hearne, Cayden Khan-Wood, 
Ryan Floyd, Taylor-Jackson Hughes, Hannah Bristow, Ewan Kennedy, Jamie Riley, Oliver Martin, Max Bacon,               
Courtney Hayes,  Archie Keysell, Rose Wilkinson, James Lee, Lavender Shamu and Jake Buller.  
 
Congratulations to all those who improved their half termly Gig Scores which shows greater Times Table Fact knowledge:- 
Joel Fairclough, Leon Holden, Laila Moore, Syed Ahmad Bacha, Ryan Floyd, David Matthews, Kenley Wenban, Jamie Riley, 
Levi Andrews-Fuller, Effie Evans, Freddie Harrison, Bejna Yildrim, Aliza Codd, Olivia Eaton, Rhys Gill, Leo Fenton and     
Rose Wilkinson.  

Miss Monro 

 

JUBILEE AFTERNOON TEA 

 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 

 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
  

 

To mark the Queen’s Platinum Jubilee this week the children had the opportunity to purchase 
afternoon tea in the canteen to celebrate  



ARTIST OF THE WEEK 
 

KEIRA FENTON 
 
Keira has worked very hard on her final piece, this is a close up of her 
final outcome. The piece has been painted skilfully using acrylics and 
provides a powerful message about homelessness. A huge well done 
Keira! 

 

 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

YEAR 7 AND 8 ATHLETICS 
 

 
On Thursday 26th May, the Year 7 and 8 boys athletics team competed at Warlingham School in a warm up District Athletics 
competition. It was a great opportunity for the team to practice their events in competitive situations and for some, the first 
time competing against other schools. The team were excellent and gave it their all in every event. They conducted 
themselves extremely well and demonstrated excellent teamwork, respect and sportsmanship. Stand out performances from 
Jack who won the Year 8 boys 300m and also to both relay teams who finished in 3rd place. Further results to follow when 
published. 
 
Well done to all involved. 
 
Mr Price & Mr Simmonds-Dance 

 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 



 

LIBRARY RESOURCE CENTRE 

 

CALLING YOUNG PHOTOGRAPHERS 

(AGAIN!) 
 
 
Mrs Knights needs your help to create an attractive and inspiring photographic 
display along the large noticeboards in the library stairwell. 
 
As you might expect, the theme will be book-related and photographs should aim 
to promote an interest in books and reading.  There will be PRIZES for the most 
outstanding entries and, as around 18 pictures are needed, children will have a 
very good chance of having their work displayed. 
 
 

 
 
 
 

 

The Project:              
 

Take a photograph of your favourite book in a setting you have devised yourself.   
 
 The book could be arranged as a ‘still life’ with objects you have chosen around it.   
 
 The objects could be associated with the book’s story, have a particular meaning for you or simply be items you find 

attractive. 
 
 Alternatively, the book could be part of a bigger scene outside - perhaps in an interesting location.  It’s up to you!                                                                   
 

Competition Rules         
 
 The photograph must be all your own work using the props you have available at home or school (i.e. no cutting and 

pasting backgrounds, images etc from the Internet!). 
 
 The title and the front cover of the book must be clearly visible. 

 
 No children or recognizable adults should appear in the picture (a distant crowd in the background, or similar, would 

be all right). 
 

 An official entry form must be obtained from the library or the art department. 
 

 No more than one photograph may be submitted per pupil. 
 
 All entries must be supplied as a digital image by the closing date of Monday, 11th July. 
 
 The decision of the judges will be final. 
 

This would be a fantastic Half Term project: why not have a go? 
 

 

 

 



ACTIVE SURREY GYMNASTICS 
 

                                            
 
On Monday 23rd May seven Year 8s were taken to 
Leatherhead and Dorking Gymnastics Club to attend an event 
run through Active Surrey in celebration of the Commonwealth 
Games in Birmingham this summer.  
 
The children had a talk from a coach at the gymnastics club 
who has been to the Commonwealth Games three times, 
followed by a demonstration from a GB gymnast who showed 
off her skills on the asymmetric bars.  
 
After that the children were given nearly an hour and a half to 
try lots of different equipment including the rings, parallel bars, 
beam, climbing ropes, trampolines, asymmetric bars, floor and 
the tumble run.  
 
Three of our children showed the Commonwealth values of 
honesty, respect and determination and were given a gold 
medal for their effort throughout the afternoon. A special 
mention must go to Natasha who was given the determination 
award as she struggled to complete some of the tasks at the 
beginning but persevered, showed resilience and gave 
everything a go. She didn’t stop trying and listened to all the 
feedback the coaches gave to her. By the end of the afternoon 
it was hard to get her off of the equipment as she wanted to 
keep having a go as she was enjoying herself so much. True 
Reigate School and Commonwealth values shown so well 
done!  
 
We hope that the children had a great time and it inspired 
them to continue doing some physical gymnastic activities 
beyond this fantastic experience.  
 
Mrs Crisfield  

 

 

 
 
 
 
 

 



SCHOOL SUMMER SHOW 

 

 

 



TWELVE 15 MENU AFTER HALF TERM 

 

   
On rare occasions due to supply issues we might need to adjust the menus slightly at short notice 

 

 



EDUCAKE 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have 
answered the most questions on Educake. 

 

 
 

 

20th May – 27th May 
 

 
Year 7  

 

Seren Morgan 
Alfie-John Markwick 

Dexter Rayar 
Evan Gallagher 

Effie Evans 
Freddie Harrison 
Samuel Jenner 
Tom Barham 

Martha Egerton 
Hana Calder 

 
Year 8 

 
Eddie Walker 
Boris Borisov 
Toby Borrett 

Esther Mason 
Jamie Buss 
Lana Powell 

Brandon Glasson 
Cayden Khan-Wood 

Joshua Campbell 
Finlay Candler 

 
Year 9 

 
Lucy Royce-Wood 

Dylan Khumalo 
Keifer Nicholas 

Afua Larbi-Yeboa 
Zara Mehmood 

Avery Samolczyk 
Alfie Maplesden 

Claudia D'Angelo 
Sophie O'Connell 

Freddie Carini-Jenns 

 
Year 10 

 
Nandini Joshi 

Joseph Armstrong 
Sue-Catherene Chitiza 

Oscar Leary 
Lily Fretwell 

Max Gardner 
Momen Bala 
Anna Mitchell 
Priyanka Patel 
Amelia Hawley 

 
Year 11 

 
Maya Gayubas 

Christian Larbi-Yeboa 
Anise Miller-Bassi 

Freya Pearce 
Gwendolyn Sheehan 

Jasmine Gibson 
Megan Thomas 
Greta Delany 

Eleanor March 
Emily Gobin 

 
 

HEGARTYMATHS 

 
Congratulations to the following children who have clocked 
up the most learning hours on HegartyMaths. 

 
 

 

20th May –27th May Top Correct Answers 
 

 
Year 7 

 

Alexander Ockenden 
Aliza Codd 

Ryandeep Bhole 
Hector Hall 
Alicia Dixon 

Naren Muraleetharan 
Thomas Grant 

Harriet Clementson 
Alfie Johnson 

Archie Shonfeld 

 
Year 8 

 

Boris Borisov 
Oscar Woods 
Esther Mason 
Eddie Walker 

Elizabeth Gardner 
Aoife Marsh 

Sophia Caldwell 
Francesca Atherfold 

Jack Waller 
Laural Regnard 

 
Year 9 

 

Jack Borrett 
Rhys Strudwick 

Afua Larbi-Yeboa 
Owen Haacke 

Abigail Softley 
Zaine Brathwaite 

Lucy Royce-Wood 
Nat Ayres 

Micah Drake 
Poppy Johnson 

 
Year 10 

 
Joe Pooles 

Gareth Glover 
Arvo Steins 
Tom Lucas 

Maya Moberg 
Aydan Wright 
Vincent Best 
Elliot Bartley 

Evie Lord 
Jay Lloyd 

 
Year 11 

 

Samuel Kitchen 
Theo Bridges 

Jessica Sturgeon 
Romilly Marshall 

Jay Mepham 
Midhun Kirupaharan 

Chene Scholtz 
Caydey Gough 

Troy Jacobs 
Ryan Sanders 

 

CAREERS 

 

Our Reigate School website has a Careers Section which contains lots of useful information regarding college open events, 
up and coming careers events at School, details regarding apprenticeships and how to search and apply for them along with 
links to useful websites. Below are some other very useful websites which have plenty of information regarding further 
education, apprenticeships and careers choices plus interview techniques and many other tips. The library also has lots of 
Careers Resources and books for the children to use. When using the Morrisby platform please use the Reigate School 
Code when signing up: MC94232M  
 
 

    

www.barclayslifeskills.com www.apprenticeships.org.uk www.allaboutschoolleavers.co.uk www.icould.com 

  

                                  www.morrisby.com  
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EAST SURREY COLLEGE 
  
 
East Surrey College have just launched Book a 
Tour to give prospective students, parents and 
guardians the flexibility to discover more about 
East Surrey College at a time that suits them. 
 
Every Tuesday, they will be offering personalised, small-group, 30-minute 
facilities tours at four different timeslots throughout the day.  
  
The tours provide a general overview of the College, highlighting their state-of 
the-art facilities.  
 
Tour times available: 10:30-11:00 // 13:00-13:30 // 16:30-17:00 // 17:30-
18:00 
 
 
 

 

To book a tour please visit:  
https://www.esc.ac.uk/about-esc/events/book-a-tour 

 

Saturday 11 June 2022 
East Surrey College, 10:00-12:30 

Students can pre-register online at www.esc.ac.uk 
 

Our Open Event is for students who are still undecided as to their school leaving progression route as well as those who’d 
simply like to take another look around the College. 

We have a huge range of 16-18 and 19+ courses, T Levels, Apprenticeships and University Level courses to choose 
from. There’s something for everyone! 

Students can: 

 Hear the Principal's Welcome Talk, the Apprenticeship Talk, the T Levels Talk and a Higher Education Talk 

 Chat 1:1 with our tutors across a range of full-time and part-time courses 

 Enjoy a guided tour of our state-of-the-art facilities 

 Discover more about Apprenticeships, Higher Education and T Levels 

 Speak to specialist advisers to discuss Additional Learning Support 

 Talk to our finance and bursary advisers for up-to-date advice on financial support options 

To find out more about this event or how we can support your school and your students, please contact Tom Barnes, 
Head of School Liaison, by email: tbarnes@esc.ac.uk 

East Surrey College, Gatton Point, London Road, Redhill, Surrey RH1 2JX 
  

 

REIGATE SCHOOL GOVERNORS MEETINGS 
 

 
The Reigate School Governors meetings for this academic year will take place on the following dates; 
 

 29th June 2022  
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SAFEGUARDING 
 

Please visit the school website https://www.reigate-school.surrey.sch.uk/ to access our safeguarding pages for guidance, 
support and signposting.  
 

We have a comprehensive outline of our Reigate School Early Help offer, which is designed to help families access key 
services when support is first needed. 
 

If you have any concerns, questions or would like advice surrounding any aspect of safeguarding please contact the school 
and ask to speak to a member of the safeguarding team. 

 

SAFEGUARDING 
 

 

 

Thinkuknow is an education programme from the National Crime Agency’s CEOP Command.  
Since 2006, Thinkuknow has been keeping children and young people safe by providing 
education about sexual abuse and sexual exploitation.  Thinkuknow is unique.  It is 
underpinned by the latest intelligence about child sex offending from CEOP Command.  
Thinkuknow aims to ensure that everyone has access to this practical information – children, 
young people, their parents and carers and the professionals who work with them.  Alongside 
the Thinkuknow website the programme provides educational resources, including films, 
cartoons and lesson plans, to help parent/carers and professionals raise young people’s 
awareness.   https://www.thinkuknow.co.uk 
 

 

CHATHEALTH SERVICE 

 
For children aged between 11 and 19 there is a ChatHealth Service 
available provided by the Surrey School Nursing Service. 

 

For more information please visit the website  
https://childrenshealthsurrey.nhs.uk/ChatHealth 

 
 
 
 
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
 

 

NOTICES 
 

Thinking of Teaching? Why not spend a day in school….. 
 

“A teacher affects eternity; he can never tell where his influence stops” Henry Adams 
 

Each year, Reigate School takes on a number of trainee teachers to complete their placements. The main provider of 
these is the excellent i2i Teaching Partnership SCITT. i2i is based out of Weydon School in Farnham, with training hubs at 
Weydon School and Reigate School, and trains over 50 teachers across all curriculum subjects. 
 

If you, or someone you know, is thinking about teaching but are perhaps not sure if it is the right career for you, the best 
thing you can do is to come into school, meet the teachers, trainees and students, observe some lessons and get a feel for 
school life. 
 

i2i run an excellent School Experience Programme which offers the chance to observe teaching and pastoral work, and 
the opportunity to talk to teachers about day-to-day life in a school. To find out more about the programme and book a 
place, please contact Tammy Cresswell (tcresswell@i2ipartnership.co.uk). Further information is available on the i2i 
website https://www.i2ipartnership.co.uk/ 
 

Transform, Lead, Inspire - Teach 
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